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Abstract

Nowadays, the Peruvian aerospace ecosystem is growing at a slow pace, on the one hand the academy
shows a promising development having already developed and launched nanosatellites, laboratories with
know-how in nanosatellite development and satellite instrumentation, use of satellite data and training
programs, however the other two actors: industry and government still do not show a considerable de-
velopment, which slows down the dynamism of the ecosystem. On the government side an observation
satellite (PeruSat-1) was acquired in 2016 which is in the middle of its useful life, also launched some
training programs, which we will show in the paper, finally the industry is based on the processing of
satellite images, which has been discussed previously by other authors.

In this paper we want to evaluate how the current state of the ecosystem affects students in training
and professionals in the aerospace sector, in other words, the development opportunities they can find,
either in academia, industry and / or government. We also want to evaluate whether the ecosystem ends
up influencing the decision to continue their professional or academic development in Peru or abroad, we
will also try to solve a slightly more complex question, if the ecosystem ends up influencing the decision
to continue their professional or academic development, even in the aerospace sector.

To answer our questions we will describe the main initiatives of the different actors of the Peruvian
aerospace ecosystem (academia, industry and state) and show statistics on the number of publications,
researchers, graduates of related careers, students involved in programs or groups related to the aerospace
sector such as SGAC, The Mars Society, APSCO, among other indicators. These statistics will allow us
to evaluate if there is any correlation between the launching of programs, technology development and the
number of professionals working in the sector in the country or abroad and/or the amount of desertion
and underemployment in Peruvian professionals and/or students that at some point were involved in the
aerospace sector.

Finally, we will briefly review the lessons learned about the programs and initiatives detailed in the
paper and reflect on which programs and initiatives should be continued, cancelled and/or encouraged.
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